

Saune Ministry Update

1 message

Joshua & Missy Saune <missee.saune@123343042.mailchimpapp.com>

Reply-To: missee.saune@gmail.com

To: wm.abeyta@gmail.com

Tue, Jul 22, 2025 at 2:17 PM





News from Joshua & Missy Saune Missionaries serving in Ayacucho Peru

Sometimes, when unexpected changes occur, it is easy to feel a bit defeated. That's exactly how I felt when we decided to shorten our two-month stay in Ayacucho to just three weeks. I was genuinely heartbroken. We had meetings lined up, trips planned for our future events, and a training session ready to go. However, looking back, I think it might have been the best decision for us at this time.

I want to also apologize for the long delay since our last update; time really got away from me! Here is a quick update:

Family News:

 I (Missy) recently faced a setback with my left knee – the one I had replacement surgery back in late February. Because of this, we decided it was best to return home and get my doctor's opinion on what happened.
 I'll be going back in a week for a follow-up on my current treatment.

- Our beloved Mama Maria is doing really well! We had the joy of celebrating her birthday just days before we left Ayacucho. We'd love your continued prayers for her as she continues to thrive.
- Our grandson, Joshua Inka, has officially graduated from 8th grade! He
 was one of just six students to complete a rigorous two-year accelerated
 program through ASU. We couldn't be prouder of his amazing
 accomplishments.
- Efrain & Kristin welcomed baby Patience, on May 31.
- Exciting news!! Miguel, who is currently stationed in Russia, reached out to us to ask for Athalia's hand in marriage. He then surprised her by flying her to Italy, where he popped the big question! We couldn't be happier to welcome Miguel into our growing family!

Ministry:

- I am currently working on completing the translation of the new material for our upcoming training session in November. We are excited to add more student so the existing student body.
- For the first time in years, we are eagerly planning a free medical outreach for November.
- We had a great ministry visit with several team members in June and were able to visit a neighboring community to spend a day of worship together.
- We are excited to be working on getting the Quechua Bible reprinted.
 We are still in the early stages, but God has been moving in this project, and we are very hopeful to have some samples very soon!
- Joshua & I will also be visiting with Ventura Jubilee Fellowship Church again this August. We look forward to visiting friends and share of our ministry.

Prayer Requests:

- Joshua: continues to have body pain and numbness in his lower extremities. He continues to work with his doctors to find what works best for him.
- Me (Missy): Please pray with me that my left knee continues to heal without any more issues. I have been scheduled for surgery on my right knee, which is causing a lot of severe pain right now. I do not like to complain, however, I have been in a lot of pain since our return and pray that the doctors will soon be able to help me understand why.

- Ministry: for our November training session, our medical outreach and for our ministry team members in place.
- That we are able to move forward with the completion of the reprinting of the Quechua Bible.
- For our upcoming visit to Ventura Jubilee Fellowship Church, we look forward to visiting with friends and sharing of our ministry.
- For our grandson, Joshua & our son Ruben, who will be starting school on the 30th. Joshua Inka will be starting 9th grade and our little Ruben will be in 1st grade.

Thank you for partnering with us in our ministry focus: discipleship, training, and helping indigenous pastors and leaders across Peru. Your prayers and support are essential, and we truly appreciate everything you do. May God bless you abundantly for your continuous prayers and generous support, and for helping us answer His call!

Missy ~ For the Saune Family

Serving with:



P.O. BOX 9333
Fort Wayne, IN 46899
Check Memo Line: Saune M729
Or click on the World Partners Logo for a direct link.

Copyright © 2025 Missionaries serving with World Partners, All rights reserved. You are receiving this email because you opted in via our website.

Our mailing address is:

Missionaries serving with World Partners 11563 W Virginia Ave Avondale, AZ 85392-5206

Add us to your address book